

# THE CITY RECORD

Official Journal of The City of New York

THE CITY RECORD

**PRICE \$4.00** 

## Printed on paper containing 40% post-consumer material

#### **VOLUME CXLI NUMBER 37**

#### TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 25, 2014

TABLE OF CONTENTS
PUBLIC HEARINGS & MEETINGS
Brooklyn Borough President
City Planning Commission401
Community Boards401
Consumer Affairs
Housing Authority
Landmarks Preservation Commission402
Transportation
COURT NOTICE

PROPERTY DISPOSITION
Citywide Administrative Services404
Office of Citywide Purchasing
Police
Taxi and Limousine Commission
PROCUREMENT
Administration for Children's Services404
City University
Citywide Administrative Services405
Office of Citywide Purchasing
<i>Vendor Lists</i>
Comptroller
Asset Management

Correction
Cultural Affairs
Environmental Protection
Purchasing Management
Health and Hospitals Corporation 405
Homeless Services
Agency Chief Contracting Officer405
Housing Authority
Human Resources Administration 405
Human Resources Administration
Agency Chief Contracting Officer405

Parks and Recreation
Capital Projects
Contract Administration406
Revenue and Concessions
Transportation
Franchises
AGENCY RULES
Sanitation
SPECIAL MATERIALS
Mayor's Office of Contract Services 407
Changes in Personnel
LATE NOTICE
Parks and Recreation408

#### THE CITY RECORD

#### **BILL DE BLASIO**, Mayor

STACEY CUMBERBATCH, Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services. **ELI BLACHMAN,** Editor of The City Record.

Published Monday through Friday, except legal holidays by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services of the City of New York under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription–\$500 a year; daily, \$4.00 a copy (\$5.00 by mail)

Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, N.Y. POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE CITY RECORD, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007 - 1602

**Editorial Office** 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 386-0055

Subscription Changes/Information 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 386-0055

The City of New York Home Page provides Internet access via the world wide web to THE DAILY CITY RECORD http://www.nyc.gov/cityrecord

## PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

## BROOKLYN BOROUGH PRESIDENT

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, pursuant to Sections 197-C and 201 of the New York City Charter, the Brooklyn Borough President will hold a public hearing on the following matters in the Community Room, Brooklyn Borough Hall, 209 Joralemon Street, Brooklyn, New York 11201, commencing at 6:00 P.M. on Thursday, February 27, 2014.

## Calendar Item 1

1380 Rockaway Parkway Rezoning Zoning Map Amendment

In the matter of an application submitted by PFNY. LLC, pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter, for amendment of the Zoning Map, Section 23c:

- Eliminating from an existing R5D District a C1-3 District bounded by Rockaway Parkway, a line 300 feet southeasterly of Farragut Road, a line midway between Rockaway Parkway and East 96th Street, a line 200 feet southeasterly of Farragut Road; and
- Establishing within an existing R5D District a C2-3 District bounded by Rockaway Parkway, a line 300 feet southeasterly of Farragut Road, a line midway between Rockaway Parkway and East 96th Street and a line 200 feet southeasterly of Farragut Road.

To permit the applicant to seek approval from the Board of Standards and Appeals to operate a health (Planet Fitness)

Note: To request a sign language interpreter, or to request TTD services, call Mr. Richard Bearak at (718) 802-4057 before the hearing.

## CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT RESOLUTIONS Have been adopted by the City Planning Commission Scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, on Wednesday, March 5, 2014 at 10:00 A.M.

> BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN No. 1 1380 ROCKAWAY PARK REZONING C 140155 ZMK

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by PFNY

eliminating from within an existing R5D District a 1. 300 feet southeasterly of Farragut Road, a line

C1-3 District bounded by Rockaway Parkway, a line midway between Rockaway Parkway and East 96th Street, and a line 200 feet southeasterly of Farragut Road; and

LLC pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City

Charter for the amendment of the Zoning Map, Section No.

2. establishing within an existing R5D District a C2-3District bounded by Rockaway Parkway, a line 300 feet southeasterly of Farragut Road, a line midway between Rockaway Parkway and East 96th Street, and a line 200 feet southeasterly of Farragut Road;

as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated December 16, 2013, and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-330.

## BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN

431 WEST 125TH STREET OFFICE SPACE N 140268 PXM

IN THE MATTER OF a Notice of Intent to acquire office space submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 195 of the New York City Charter for use of property located at 431 West 125th Street (Block 1966, Lot 52) (MNBPO offices).

## 59-61 THOMPSON STREET

C 140167 ZSM

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by Kissling Realty Advisors pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-781 of the Zoning Resolution to modify the use regulations of Section 42-14(D)(2)(b) to allow Use Group 6 uses (retail uses) on portions of the ground floor and cellar of an existing six-story building, on property located at 59-61 Thompson Street (Block 489, Lot 36), in an M1-5B

Plans for this proposal are on file with the City Planning Commission and may be seen in Room 3N, 22 Reade Street,

## BOROUGH OF QUEENS No. 4 MEADOW PARK REHABILITATION CENTER C 120136 ZSQ

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by Meadow Park Rehabilitation Center pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-90 of the Zoning Resolution to allow the enlargement of an existing 4-story nursing home use with no increase in the number of beds on property located at 78-10 164th Street (Block 6851, Lots 9, 11, 12, 23, and 24), in an R3-2 District.

Plans for this proposal are on file with the City Planning Commission and may be seen in Room 3N, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, 10007.

#### BOROUGH OF STATEN ISLAND No. 5 1582 RICHMOND AVENUE

CD 2 C 110106 ZMR IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by Zahra

Marina and Hashem Araj pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section No. 20d:

- establishing within an existing R3X District a C1-2 District bounded by Richmond Avenue, a line 145 southerly of Merrill Street, a line 160 feet westerly of Richmond Avenue, a line 95 feet southerly of Merrill Avenue, a line 100 feet westerly of Richmond Avenue and Merrill Avenue; and
- establishing within an existing R3-1 District a C1-2  $\,$ District bounded by Richmond Avenue, Merrill Avenue, a line perpendicular to Merrill Avenue distant 155 feet westerly from Richmond Avenue, the centerline of the block between Merrill Avenue and Jardine Avenue, a line perpendicular to Jardine Avenue distant 135 feet from Richmond Avenue and Jardine Avenue.

as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated November 18, 2013.

YVETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer **City Planning Commission** 22 Reade Street, Room 2E New York, New York 10007 Telephone (212) 720-3370

f20-m5

## **COMMUNITY BOARDS**

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

## BOROUGH OF QUEENS

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 11 - Monday, March 3, 2014 at 7:30 P.M., M.S. 158, 46-35 Oceania Avenue, Bayside, NY

BSA# 11-14-A-14-14A

An application to permit the continued proposed development of the referenced premises, complete construction and obtain certificates of occupancy based on the new owner's "common law vested rights" follow the 2008 Yards Text Amendment at 47-04/06/08/10 198th Street, Queens.

FY' 2015 Preliminary Budget and the administration responses to the Community Board's priorities.

**●** f25-m3

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

## BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 09 - Tuesday, February 25, 2014 at 7:00 P.M., Middle School 61, 400 Empire Boulevard, Brooklyn, NY

## #C 100202ZMK

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by 529 Empire Realty Corporation pursuant to Section 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the amendment of the Zoning Map, Section No. 17b; eliminating from within an existing R5 District a C1-3 District bounded by a line midway between Montgomery Street and Empire Boulevard, Lamont Court and its northerly centerline prolongation, a line 100 feet southerly of Empire Boulevard, Brooklyn Avenue, a line midway between Empire Boulevard and Sterling Street, a line 100 feet westerly of Brooklyn Avenue, Empire Boulevard, and Brooklyn Avenue; eliminating from within an existing R7-1 District a C1-3 District.

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

## BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 01 - Tuesday, February 25, 2014 at 6:00 P.M., Hunter College MFA Building, 205 Hudson

Street (entrance on Canal St. between Hudson and

The Mayor has released the proposed Preliminary Budget for Fiscal Year 2015 beginning July 1, 2014. This hearing is your opportunity to let Community Board 1 know what your budget priorities are for our Lower Manhattan district. To view the City's response to CB #1's budget requests please visit the following link on our web site:

http://www.nyc.gov/html/mancb1/downloads/pdf/Home %20Page/Mayor's%20Preliminary%20budget%20FY%202015.pdf

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

#### BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 17 - Wednesday, February 26, 2014 at 7:00 P.M., St. Theresa of Lisieux Church, 4410 Avenue D, Brooklyn, NY

Public Hearing regarding Fiscal Year 2015 Preliminary Budget passed by the New York City Council and received in the Board's office on February 14th, 2014.

f20-26

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

#### BOROUGH OF THE BRONX

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 05 - Wednesday, February 26, 2014 at 5:00 P.M., South Bronx Job Corp., 1771 Andrews Avenue (c/o West Tremont Avenue), Bronx, NY

Bronx Community Board #5 will be holding its Public Hearing on the Mayor's Preliminary Budget for FY 2015. This hearing will provide an opportunity for Bronx-based and citywide non-profits, colleges, hospitals, schools, neighborhood organizations and any other parties, to speak out on the Mayor's proposed budget and the capital and service needs of our neighborhoods.

f20-26

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

#### BOROUGH OF THE BRONX

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 10 and 12 - Tuesday, February 25, 2014 at 7:30 P.M., Bronx Community Board 12 Offices, 4101 White Plains Road, Bronx, NY

### #C 140251MMX

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the New York City Department of Transportation to Sections 197-c and 199 of the New York City Charter and Sections 5-430 et seq. of the New York City Administrative Code for an amendment to the City Map involving: The delineation of a bridge corridor on a portion of Pelham Bay Park; the delineation of a bridge easement over Eastchester Bay.

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Transportation and the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter for the acquisition of easements over land under the waters of Eastchester Bay in general vicinity of City Island Road Bridge to facilitate the construction of temporary and replacement bridge structures; and the acquisition of an easement (Block 5636, part of lot 100) to facilitate seawall rehabilitation.

f19-25

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

## BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 03 - Monday, March 3, 2014, at 7:00 P.M., Bedford Stuyvesant Restoration Corporation, 1368 Fulton Street (lower Level), Brooklyn, NY

Public Hearing will be held regarding the FY 2015 Preliminary Budget.

**●** f25-m3

## CONSUMER AFFAIRS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, PURSUANT TO LAW, that the New York City Department of Consumer Affairs will hold a Public Hearing on Wednesday, February 26, 2014, at 2:00 P.M., at 66 John Street, 11th floor, in the Borough of Manhattan, on the following petitions for sidewalk café revocable consent:

1) 110 Varick St. Corp.

110 Varick Street in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

2) 815 Broadway NYC LLC

815 Broadway in the Borough of Manhattan (To establish, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

3) Alpha Fusion Inc.

365 West 34th Street in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

4) Erjo Company LLC

285 Mott Street in the Borough of Manhattan (To establish, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

5) Il Rifugio Inc.

475 Columbus Avenue in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

6) LITTLE MOROCCO RESTAURANT CORP.  $24\mbox{-}39$  STEINWAY ST. in the Borough of Queens (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

7) Midan Rest., Inc.

146 Tenth Avenue in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

8) New Organico Inc.

89 7th Avenue in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

9) P. M. W. Inc.

 $62\ Spring\ Street$  in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

10) Rustic Table LLC

522 Hudson Street in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

11) SKDL Corp. 2168 FREDERICK DOUGLAS BOULEVARD in the Borough of Manhattan

(To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

12) SLJ Bar LLC

63 Gansevoort Street in the Borough of Manhattan (To establish, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

 $13)\ Spoonbread\ Inc.$ 

364 W 110th St. in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

14) Stina Easton, Inc.

395 Wythe Avenue in the Borough of Brooklyn (To establish, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

15) Tapas Food and Wine, Inc.

 $2020 \; \bar{Broadway}$  in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

16) Tutto Bene Restaurant Inc.

108 Eigth Avenue in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

 $17) \ Upright \ Holding \ 547 \ LLC$ 

547 Hudson Street in the Borough of Manhattan (To establish, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

**●** f25

## **HOUSING AUTHORITY**

■ MEETING

The next Board Meeting of the New York City Housing Authority is scheduled for Wednesday, February 26, 2014 at 10:00 A.M. in the Board Room on the 12th Floor of 250 Broadway, New York, New York (unless otherwise noted). Copies of the Calendar are available on NYCHA's Website or can be picked up at the Office of the Corporate Secretary at 250 Broadway, 12th Floor, New York, New York, no earlier than 24 hours before the upcoming Board Meeting. Copies of the Minutes are also available on NYCHA's Website or can be picked up at the Office of the Corporate Secretary no earlier than 3:00 P.M. on the Thursday after the Board Meeting.

Any changes to the schedule will be posted here and on NYCHA's Website at

http://www.nyc.gov/html/nycha/html/about/board meeting schedule.shtml to the extent practicable at a reasonable time before the meeting.

The meeting is open to the public. Pre-registration at least 45 minutes before the scheduled Board Meeting is required by all speakers. Comments are limited to the items on the Calendar. Speaking time will be limited to three minutes. The public comment period will conclude upon all speakers being heard or at the expiration of 30 minutes allotted by law for public comment, whichever occurs first.

Any person requiring a reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the Board Meeting, should contact the Office of the Corporate Secretary at (212) 306-6088 no later than five business days before the Board Meeting.

For additional information, please visit NYCHA's Website or contact (212) 306-6088.

f18-26

#### LANDMARKS PRESERVATION COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-307, 25-308, 25-309,

25-313, 25-318, 25-320) (formerly Chapter 8-A, Sections  $207\text{-}6.0,\,207\text{-}7.0,\,207\text{-}12.0,\,207\text{-}17.0,\,\text{and}\,\,207\text{-}19.0),\,\text{on}$ Tuesday, March 4, 2014 at 9:30 A.M. in the morning of that day, a public hearing will be held in the Conference Room at 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor, Borough of Manhattan with respect to the following properties and then followed by a public meeting. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should call or write the Landmarks Commission no later than five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF QUEENS 14-1283 - Block 10288, lot 3-174-11 Adelaide Road-Addisleigh Park Historic District A Medieval Revival style house built in 1935-38. Application is to legalize facade work performed in noncompliance with Permit for Minor Work 13-2466 and legalize painting the front door and installation of light fixtures without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits. Community District 12.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 15-2069 - Block 2119, lot 19– 285 Cumberland Street-Fort Greene Historic District

An Italianate style rowhouse built c. 1853. Application is to construct a rear addition, rebuild the rear facade, and excavate at the rear yard. Zoned R6B. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 15-1967 - Block 19, lot 1–  $20\ \mathrm{Jay}$  Street, aka  $22\ \mathrm{John}$  Street,  $19\text{-}37\ \mathrm{Pearl}$  Street, and  $145\text{-}165 \ Plymouth \ Street\text{-}DUMBO \ Historic \ District$ An Industrial neo-Classical style warehouse building designed by William Higginson and built in 1909. Application is to legalize the installation of a ramp constructed in noncompliance with Certificate of Appropriateness 14-0750 and Miscellaneous/Amendments 15-2157. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 15-3402 - Block 224, lot 20– 76 Willow Street- Brooklyn Heights Historic District An Eclectic Diverse style residence built between 1861-79. Application is to install new windows and modify the roof. Zoned R6. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 15-0009 - Block 322, lot 24– 13 Cheever Place-Cobble Hill Historic District An Anglo-Italianate style rowhouse built 1842-1855. Application is to enlarge dormer windows. Zoned R6. Community District 6.

BINDING REPORT

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 13-3566 - Block 1, lot 10-Structure 456 - Governors Island-Governors Island Historic District

A Monument known as "The Early Bird Monument dedicated in 1954. Application is to relocate the monument to inside the historic district boundaries. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 14-9718 - Block 192, lot 1-

32 Avenue of the Americas-Long Distance Building of the American Telephone and Telegraph Company Building Individual Landmark

An Art Deco style building designed by McKenzie, Voorhees and Gmelin, built in 1911-14, and enlarged in 1914-16, and again in 1930-32 by Voorhees, Gmelin & Walker. Application is to install rooftop mechanical equipment. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-1290 - Block 575, lot 44–  $16~{\rm West}~12{\rm th}~{\rm Street\text{-}Greenwich}$  Village Historic District A townhouse built in 1845-46 and altered in the early  $20^{\mbox{th}}$ century. Application is to alter the roof, rear facade and rear extension, and excavate the rear yard. Zoned R6. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-2569 - Block 542, lot 58-197 Bleecker Street-South Village Historic District A building built in 1851-54 and altered in the Arts and Crafts style by Charles E. Miller in 1923. Application is to install storefront infill. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-3439 - Block 1274, lot 25-768-770 Fifth Avenue, aka 764-778 Grand Army Plaza, 1-19 West 58th Street, 1-20 Central Park South- The Palm Court, Plaza Hotel - Individual and Interior Landmark 21 and 1944-45, within a French Renaissance style hotel designed by Henry J. Hardenberg and built in 1905-07, with an addition designed by Warren & Wetmore and built in 1921. Application is to install fixtures and lighting. Community District 5.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 14-8059 - Block 1121, lot 154

48-50 West 69th Street-Upper West Side/Central Park West Historic District

Two Renaissance Revival style rowhouses designed by Gilbert A. Schellenger and built in 1892-93. Application is to construct new rear facades, a rooftop addition, and modify the front facade at 50 West 69th Street. Zoned R8B. Community District 7.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 14-6281- Block 1123, lot 154-48 West 71st Street-Upper West Side/Central Park West Historic District

A Renaissance Revival style rowhouse designed by Thom & Wilson and built in 1889. Application is to replace windows. Community District 7.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 14-7401 - Block 1228, lot 29-420 Amsterdam Avenue, aka 418-422 Columbus Avenue and 101 West 80th Street-Upper West Side/Central Park West

Historic District A Beaux-Arts style apartment building designed by Henry F. Cook and built in 1898. Application is to install a barrier-free access ramp. Community District 7.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-3383- Block 1244, lot 46–433 West End Avenue-Riverside-West End Historic District Extension I

A school building designed by Costas Machlouzarides and built in 1973-75, with an addition designed by FX Fowle and built in 2003-04. Application is to alter the base of the building. Zoned R10A. Community District 7.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 14-7918 - Block 1907, lot 29– 241 Lenox Avenue-Mount Morris Park Historic District A rowhouse designed by A.B. Van Dusen and built in 1883-85. Application is to install a barrier-free access ramp. Community District 10.

f24-m4

#### TRANSPORTATION

#### ■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to law, that the following proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a public hearing by the New York City Department of Transportation. The hearing will be held at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, Room 945 commencing at 2:00 P.M. on Wednesday, March 12, 2014. Interested parties can obtain copies of proposed agreements or request sign-language interpreters (with at least seven days prior notice) at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor SW, New York, NY 10041, or by calling (212) 839-6550.

#1 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing 9 Old Fulton LLC to construct, maintain and use a sidewalk hatch on the northeast sidewalk of 9 Old Fulton Street, between Water Street and Front Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the date of Approval by Mayor to June 30, 2014 - \$343/annum.

For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - \$353 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$363 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$373 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$383 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$393 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$403 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$413 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - \$423 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - \$433 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - \$443

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#2 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing 43 West 70th Street LLC to construct, maintain and use stoop and stairs on the north sidewalk of West 70th Street, between Columbus Avenue and Central Park West, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2024 - 25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#3 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Congress Street Development, LLC to construct, maintain and use stairs on the south sidewalk of Congress Street, east of Hicks Street, located at 110 Congress Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the approval Date to June 30, 2024 - 25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (1,000,000) per occurrence, and two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#4 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Congress Street Development, LLC to construct, maintain and use stairs on the south sidewalk of Congress Street, east of Hicks Street, located at 112 Congress Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2024 - 25/4 annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#5 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Congress Street Development, LLC to construct, maintain and use stairs on the south sidewalk of Congress Street, east of Hicks Street, located at 114 Congress Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and

conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2024 - \$25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#6 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Congress Street Development, LLC to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in area and stairs on the south sidewalk of Congress Street, east of Hicks Street, located at 120 Congress Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2024 - \$25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#7 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Congress Street Development, LLC to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in area and stairs on the south sidewalk of Congress Street, east of Hicks Street, located at 122 Congress Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2024 - \$25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#8 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Congress Street Development, LLC to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in area and stairs on the south sidewalk of Congress Street, east of Hicks Street, located at 124 Congress Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2024 - \$25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#9 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Congress Street Development, LLC to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in area and stairs on the south sidewalk of Congress Street, east of Hicks Street, located at 126 Congress Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2024 - \$25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

f20-m12

## **COURT NOTICE**

## SUPREME COURT

RICHMOND COUNTY

NOTICE

# RICHMOND COUNTY IA PART 89 NOTICE OF ACQUISITION INDEX NUMBER (CY) 4047/13

In the Matter of the Application of the CITY OF NEW YORK relative to acquiring title in fee simple absolute in certain real property, where not heretofore acquired, for

## NEW CREEK BLUEBELT, PHASE 5A

Within an area generally bounded by Hunter Avenue, Olympia Boulevard, Graham Boulevard, Baden Place, Seaver Avenue, Slater Boulevard, Quincy Avenue, Patterson Avenue, Jefferson Avenue, and Colony Avenue in the Borough of Staten Island, City and State of New York.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that by order of the Supreme Court of the State of New York, County of Richmond, IA Part 89 (Hon. Wayne P. Saitta, J.S.C.), duly entered in the office of the Clerk of the County of Richmond on January 24, 2014, the application of the City of New York to acquire certain real property, for New Creek Bluebelt, Phase 5A, was granted and the City was thereby authorized to file an acquisition map with the Office of the Clerk of Richmond County. Said map, showing the property acquired by the City, was filed with the Clerk of Richmond County on January 30, 2014. Title to the real property vested in the City of New York on January 30, 2014.

**PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE,** that the City has acquired the following parcels of real property:

Dama ===		
Damage Parcel		Lot
1 1A	3767	5
2	Bed of Jefferson Avenue 3767	3
2A 3	Bed of Jefferson Avenue 3767	1
3A 4	Bed of Colony and Jefferson Avenue 3768	8
4A	Bed of Colony and Jefferson Avenue	_
5 5A	3768 Bed of Jefferson Avenue	3
6 6A	3768 Bed of Baden Place and Jefferson	1
7	Avenue Bed of Colony Avenue	
8	Bed of Baden Place	
9 10	Bed of Jefferson Avenue 3769	8
10A	Bed of Jefferson Avenue and Baden Place	
11 11A	3769 Bed of Jefferson Avenue	4
12	3769	11
12A 13	Bed of Baden Place 3769	19
13A 14	Bed of Baden Place and Graham Blvd. 3769	22
15 16	3769 3769	23 29
16A	Bed of Patterson Avenue	20
17 18	Bed of Baden Place Bed of Patterson Avenue	
19 20	Bed of Patterson Avenue 3763	24
20A 21	Bed of Patterson Avenue 3763	23
21A	Bed of Patterson Avenue	20
22 22A	3763 Bed of Patterson Avenue	22
23	3763	20
23A 24	Bed of Patterson Avenue 3763	19
24A 25	Bed of Patterson Avenue 3763	17
25A 26	Bed of Patterson Avenue 3763	14
26A	Bed of Patterson Avenue	
27 27A	3763 Bed of Patterson Avenue	12
28 28A	3763 Bed of Patterson Avenue	10
29 29A	3763 Bed of Seaver Avenue	4
30	3763	7
30A	Bed of Patterson Avenue and Seaver Avenue	
$\frac{31}{32}$	Bed of Patterson Avenue Bed of Patterson Avenue	
$\frac{33}{34}$	3763 3842	37 1
34A	Bed of Patterson Avenue and	1
35	Seaver Avenue 3842	3
35A	Bed of Canoe Place South and Seaver Avenue	
36 36A	3842 Bed of Canoe Place South and	5
	Iona Street	
36B	Bed of Canoe Place South and Cherokee Street	
37	Bed of Canoe Place South, Iona Street and Seaver Avenue	
38	3825	4
38A 39	Bed of Canoe Place South 3825	1
39A	Bed of Canoe Place South and Seaver Avenue	
40	Bed of Patterson Avenue, Slater Blvd.	
41	and Seaver Avenue 3757	21
41A 42	Bed of Seaver Avenue 3757	20
42A	Bed of Seaver Avenue and Canoe Place South	
43	Bed of Canoe Place South	
$\frac{44}{45}$	Bed of Jefferson Avenue 3792	33
45A 46	Bed of Jefferson Avenue 3792	37
46A	Bed of Jefferson Avenue	J.
PLEASI	E TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that pu	rsuant to

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that pursuant to said Order and to §§ 503 and 504 of the Eminent Domain Procedure Law of the State of New York, each and every person interested in the real property acquired in the above-referenced proceeding and having any claim or demand on account thereof, shall have a period of two calendar years from the date of service of the Notice of Acquisition, to file a written claim with the Clerk of the Court of Richmond County, and to serve within the same time a copy thereof on the Corporation Counsel of the City of New York, Tax and Bankruptcy Litigation Division, 100 Church Street, New York, New York 10007. Pursuant to EDPL § 504, the claim shall include:

A) the name and post office address of the condemnee;  $% \left\{ 1,2,...,4,...\right\}$ 

B) reasonable identification by reference to the acquisition map, or otherwise, of the property affected by the acquisition, and the condemnee's interest therein;

C) a general statement of the nature and type of damages claimed, including a schedule of fixture items which comprise part or all of the damages claimed; and,

D) if represented by an attorney, the name, address and telephone number of the condemnee's attorney.

Pursuant to EDPL § 503(C), in the event a claim is made for fixtures or for any interest other than the fee in the real property acquired, a copy of the claim, together with the schedule of fixture items, if applicable, shall also be served upon the fee owner of said real property.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that, pursuant to §5-310 of the New York City Administrative Code, proof of title shall be submitted to the Corporation Counsel of the City of New York, Tax and Bankruptcy Litigation Division, 100 Church Street, New York, New York 10007 on or before January 30, 2016 (which is two (2) calendar years from the title vesting date).

February 10, 2014, New York, New York ZACHARY W. CARTER Dated:

Corporation Counsel of the City of New York 100 Church Street

New York, New York 10007 (212) 356-2670

f19-m4

## PROPERTY DISPOSITION

#### CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE **SERVICES**

#### OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PURCHASING

NOTICE

The Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Purchasing is currently selling surplus assets on the internet. Visit

http://www.publicsurplus.com/sms/nycdcas.ny/browse/home.
To begin bidding, simply click on 'Register' on the home page.
There are no fees to register. Offerings may include but are not limited to: office supplies/equipment, furniture, building supplies, machine tools, HVAC/plumbing/electrical equipment, lab equipment, marine equipment, and more. Public access to computer workstations and assistance with placing bids is available at the following locations:

- DCAS Central Storehouse, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue,
- Middle Village, NY 11379 DCAS, Office of Citywide Purchasing, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007.

j2-d31

#### POLICE

#### OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK DIVISION OF THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

The following listed property is in the custody, of the Property Clerk Division without claimants

Recovered, lost, abandoned property, property obtained from prisoners, emotionally disturbed, intoxicated and deceased persons; and property obtained from persons incapable of caring for themselves.

Motor vehicles, boats, bicycles, business machines, cameras, calculating machines, electrical and optical property, furniture, furs, handbags, hardware, jewelry, photographic equipment, radios, robes, sound systems, surgical and musical instruments, tools, wearing apparel, communications equipment, computers, and other miscellaneous articles.

Inquiries relating to such property should be made in the Borough concerned, at the following office of the Property

- FOR MOTOR VEHICLES (All Boroughs):

   Springfield Gardens Auto Pound, 174-20 North Boundary Road, Queens, NY 11430, (718) 553-9555 Erie Basin Auto Pound, 700 Columbia Street Brooklyn, NY 11231, (718) 246-2030
- FOR ALL OTHER PROPERTY

Manhattan - 1 Police Plaza New York, NY 10038, (646) 610-5906.

- Brooklyn 84th Precinct, 301 Gold Street Brooklyn, NY 11201, (718) 875-6675.
- Bronx Property Clerk 215 East 161 Street Bronx, NY 10451, (718) 590-2806. Queens Property Clerk 47-07 Pearson Place,
- Long Island City, NY 11101, (718) 433-2678.
- Staten Island Property Clerk 1 Edgewater Plaza

Staten Island, NY 10301, (718) 876-8484.

## TAXI AND LIMOUSINE COMMISSION

■ NOTICE

## **Notice of Medallion Sale**

The New York City Taxi & Limousine Commission wishes to announce that 32 Accessible Minifleet Medallions will be offered for sale, in lots of two, through the receipt of sealed competitive bids. The TLC will receive bids in person on March 19, 20, 21 and 24, 2014, from 9:00 A.M. through 12:00 Noon at its offices at 33 Beaver Street, 19th Floor, New York, NY 10004. These bids will be publicly opened on March 25, 2014, commencing at 9:00 A.M. at the Tribeca Performing Arts Center, Borough of Manhattan Community College, 199 Chambers Street, New York, NY 10007. TLC's offices and the auction facility are wheelchair accessible.

- All interested bidders must submit their sealed bids on March 19, 20, 21 and 24, 2014, between the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 12:00 Noon at the NYC TLC. 33 Beaver Street, 19th Floor, New York, NY 10004
- All bid packages must be delivered by hand. Please

be prepared to present an ID to enter 33 Beaver

- Bids will not be accepted by mail.
- The deadline to submit Bid Packages is 12:00 Noon on Monday, March  $24,\,2014$ .
- All 32 medallions included in this auction have been set aside for use with wheelchair-accessible
- The 2 highest non-winning bids will be held for Reserve Status.

Bid packages, bidding instructions, bidder requirements, ownership requirements and further details are available online at <a href="https://www.nyc.gov/taxi">www.nyc.gov/taxi</a> and at all TLC facilities.

Any request for a sign language interpreter or other form of reasonable accommodation for a disability at the March 25, 2014 auction must be submitted in writing, by telephone, or by TTY/TDD no later than March 19, 2014, to the Office of Legal Affairs at:

> Taxi and Limousine Commission 33 Beaver St., 22nd Floor New York, New York 10004 Telephone: 212-676-1135 Email: medallionauction@tlc.nyc.gov

> > f21-27

## **PROCUREMENT**

"Compete To Win" More Contracts! Thanks to a new City initiative - "Compete to Win" - the NYC Department of Small Business Services offers a new set of FREE services to help create more opportunities for minority and women-owned businesses to compete, connect and grow their business with the City. With NYC Construction Loan, Technical Assistance, NYC Construction Mentorship, Bond Readiness, and NYC Teaming services, the City will be able to help even more small businesses than before.

● Win More Contracts at nyc.gov/competetowin

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination. The contracting opportunities for construction/construction services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence.

## **HHS ACCELERATOR**

To respond to human services Requests for Proposals (RFPs) released Fall 2013 and later, vendors must first complete and submit an electronic prequalification application using the City's Health and Human Services (HHS) Accelerator System. The HHS Accelerator System is a web-based system maintained by the City of New York for use by its human services Agencies to manage procurement. To establish this, the City of New York is using the innovative procurement method, as permitted and in accordance with Section 3-12 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules of the City of New York ("PPB Rules"). The new process will remove redundancy by capturing information about boards, filings, policies, and general service experience centrally. As a result, specific proposals for funding will be more focused on program design, scope, and budget.

Important information about the new method

- Prequalification applications are required every three
- Documents related to annual corporate filings must be submitted on an annual basis to remain eligible to compete

  Prequalification applications will be reviewed to validate compliance with corporate filings, organizational capacity,
- and relevant service experience

  Approved organizations will be eligible to compete and would submit electronic proposals through the system.

RFPs to be managed by HHS Accelerator are listed on the NYC Procurement Roadmap located at http://www.nyc.gov/html/hhsaccelerator/html/roadmap/roadmap.shtml. All current and prospective vendors should frequently review information listed on roadmap to take full advantage of upcoming opportunities for funding.

## Participating NYC Agencies

HHS Accelerator, led by the Deputy Mayor for Health and Human Services, is governed by an Executive Steering Committee of Agency Heads who represent the following NYC Client and Community-based Services Agencies: Administration for Children's Services (ACS) Department for the Aging (DFTA) Department of Corrections (DOC) Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) Department of Homeless Services (DHS)

Department of Probation (DOP) Department of Small Business Services (SBS) Department of Youth and Community Development (DYCD) Housing and Preservation Department (HPD) Human Resources Administration (HRA)

Office of the Criminal Justice Coordinator (CJC) To sign up for training on the new system, and for additional information about HHS Accelerator, including background materials, user guides and video tutorials, please visit www.nyc.gov/hhsaccelerator.

## ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S **SERVICES**

SOLICITATIONS

Human / Client Services

NON-SECURE DETENTION GROUP HOMES Negotiated Acquisition – Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 06813N0006 – DUE 06-30-15 AT 2:00 P.M. The Administration for Children's Services, Division of Youth and Family Justice is soliciting applications from

organizations interested in operating non-secure detention group homes in New York City. This is an open-ended solicitation.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. 9th Floor, New York, NY 10038.

Michael Walker (212) 341-3617; Fax: (917) 551-7239;

o31-a20

#### ■ INTENT TO AWARD

michael.walker@dfa.state.ny.us

Human / Client Services

NON-SECURE DETENTION SERVICES – Renewal –  $PIN\#\ 13011N0001001R001 - DUE\ 03-07-14\ AT\ 2:00\ P.M.$  The Administration for Children's Services (ACS) intends to enter into a contract renewal with Abbott House having offices located at 100 North Broadway, Irvington, New York 10533. The contract renewal will be for the provision of Non-Secure Detention services located at 25-23 99th Street, East Elmhurst, New York 11369. The renewal term is 4/15/14 4/14/17. Any information concerning the providers performance as well as any other relevant factors may be expressed by contacting the listed contact person via e-mail.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Administration for Children's Services, 150 William Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10038.

Michael Walker (212) 341-3617; Fax: (917) 551-7239;

michael.walker@dfa.state.ny.us

**☞** f25

NON-SECURE DETENTION SERVICES - Renewal -PIN# 06811N0005001R001 - DUE 03-07-14 AT 2:00 P.M. The Administration for Children's Services (ACS) intends to enter into a contract renewal with Episcopal Social Services of New York having offices located at 305 Seventh Avenue, NY 10001. The contract renewal will be for the provision of Non-Secure Detention services located at 131 West 132nd Street, New York, NY 10027. The renewal term is 7/1/14 -6/30/17. Any information concerning the providers performance as well as any other relevant factors may be expressed by contacting the listed contact person via e-mail.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Administration for Children's Services, 150 William Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Michael Walker (212) 341-3617; Fax: (917) 551-7239; michael.walker@dfa.state.ny.us**☞** f25

NON-SECURE DETENTION SERVICES - Renewal -PIN# 06811N0004006R001 - DUE 03-07-14 AT 2:00 P.M. The Administration for Children's Services (ACS) intends to enter into a contract renewal with Outreach Development Corp. having offices located at 117-11 Myrtle Avenue, Richmond Hill, NY 11418. The contract renewal will be for the provision of Non-Secure Detention services located at 43-51 Robinson Street, Flushing, NY 11355. The renewal term is 7/1/14 - 6/30/17. Any information concerning the providers performance as well as any other relevant factors may be expressed by contacting the listed contact person via

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Administration for Children's Services, 150 William Street,

9th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Michael Walker (212) 341-3617; Fax: (917) 551-7239;

michael.walker@dfa.state.ny.us

**●** f25

## CITY UNIVERSITY

SOLICITATIONS

SITE SAFETY CONSULTANT - Competitive Sealed Bids -

PIN# NY-CUCF-01-08SAFE-R1 – DUE 03-18-14 AT 12:00 P.M. - For the CUNY NYCCT New Academic Building project, located at 285 Jay Street. A detailed description of the work required is provided in the RFB Trade Scope Checklist (Section II, Subsection B, Paragraph d. of the RFB Bid Booklet). Bid booklet documents may be downloaded from our website, http://cuny.sciame.com/. If you are unable to download the documents from the website, contact Melissa Steeves by fax at (212) 248-5313, or email at msteeves@sciame.com, to arrange your pickup of the documents in CD format at F.J. Sciame Construction Co., Inc., 14 Wall Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10005. There is a Project Labor Agreement (PLA) for this project between F.J. Sciame Construction Co., Inc. and the Building Trades and Construction Trades Council of Greater New York (BCTC) affiliated Local Unions. The PLA is binding on the Contractor and all Subcontractors of all tiers. The MBE participation requirement for this project is 12 percent; the WBE participation requirement is 8 percent. The estimated cost for this bid package is: \$1,200,000 - 1,400,000. A non-mandatory pre-bid conference meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 4, 2014 at 10:00 A.M. at Sciame's office at 14 Wall Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10005. Bidders are encouraged to attend this meeting to discuss the site safety scope and bidding procedures. Bids will be opened at the offices of the City University of New York (CUNY) located at 555 West 57th Street New York, N.Y. 10019, 16th Floor Conference Room on Tuesday, March 18, 2014 at 4:00 P.M. No more than two representatives per firm may attend the bid opening. See the bid documents for a full description of

the project, process, submission requirements, timeline, and contact information.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

F.J. Sciame Construction Co., Inc., 14 Wall Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10005. Melissa Steves (212) 232-2200; msteeves@sciame.com.

#### CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE **SERVICES**

#### OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PURCHASING

■ SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

PUBLIC SURPLUS ONLINE AUCTION - Other -PIN# 0000000000 - DUE 12-31-14.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Citywide Administrative Services, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Queens Village, NY 11379. Donald Lepore (718) 417-2152; Fax: (212) 313-3135; dlepore@dcas.nyc.gov

s6-d31

#### ■ AWARDS

Goods

#### HIV TESTING SYSTEMS/REAGENT RENTAL -

Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# 8571200383 -AMT: \$1,440,000.00 - TO: Gen-Probe Sales and Service, Inc. dba Gen-Probe, 10210 Genetic Center Drive, San Diego, CA

#### GSA EMERGENCY/DISASTER RESPONSE - FDNY -Intergovernmental Purchase - PIN# 8571400290 -AMT: \$1,497,300.00 – TO: Fisher Scientific Company, LLC,

300 Industry Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15275. GSA #GS-07F-0091H.

Suppliers wishing to be considered for a contract with the General Services Administration of the Federal Government are advised to contact the Small Business Utilization Center, Jacob K. Javits Federal Building, 26 Federal Plaza, Room 18-130, NY, NY 10278 or by phone: 212-264-1234.

VENDOR LISTS

Goods

EQUIPMENT FOR DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION -In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an acceptable brands list will be established for the following equipment for the Department of Sanitation:

- A. Collection Truck Bodies
- B. Collection Truck Cab Chassis
- C. Major Component Parts (Engine, Transmission, etc.)

Applications for consideration of equipment products for inclusion on the acceptable brands list are available from: Mr. Edward Andersen, Procurement Analyst, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. (212) 669-8509.

j2-d31

## COMPTROLLER

## ASSET MANAGEMENT

■ SOLICITATIONS

Goods & Services

**NEGOTIATED ACQUISITION** – Negotiated Acquisition – PIN#  $015-0488100ZE-DUE\ 03-07-14-This$  is a notice of a proposed negotiated acquisition for the second extension of the Investment Consultant Agreement for the NYC Retirement Systems and related funds (the "Systems"). This procurement is being done by a negotiated acquisition due to the limited number of qualified firms that can be provide the services on a scale required by the Systems. The duration of the extension shall be for a period commencing April 30, 2014 and ending on April 29, 2015.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Office of the NYC Comptroller, Bureau of Asset Management,

One Centre Street, Room 650, New York, NY 10007. Evelyn Dresler (212) 669-8235; edresle@comptroller.nyc.gov

f24-28

## CORRECTION

INTENT TO AWARD

Goods

SHIELDS FOR CORRECTION OFFICERS - Sole Source -Available only from a single source - PIN# 2-0441-0129/2014 – DUE 03-03-14 AT 11:00 A.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Correction, 75-20 Astoria Blvd., Suite 160, East Elmhurst, NY 11370. Benny Zhong (718) 546-0677; Fax: (718) 278-6205; benny.zhong@doc.nyc.gov

f19-25

#### **CULTURAL AFFAIRS**

SOLICITATIONS

Goods

THEATRICAL SEATING FOR NATIONAL BLACK THEATRE – Negotiated Acquisition – PIN# 12614N0004 – DUE 03-14-14 AT 5:00 P.M. – There is a limited number of suppliers available and able to perform the work. Any firm which believes it can also provide this category of goods and would like to be considered are invited to contact DCLA, 31 Chambers Street, 2nd Floor, NY, NY 10007, attn: Sei Young Kim, DACCO, (212) 513-9314, skim@culture.nyc.gov no later than 3-14-2014 than 3-14-2014.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Cultural Affairs, 31 Centre Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10007. Sei Young Kim (212) 513-9314; Fax: (212) 341-3813; skim@culture.nyc.gov

 $Construction \ Related \ Services$ 

RESTORATION OF PERCENT FOR ART PROJECTS -Negotiated Acquisition – PIN# 12614N0001 – DUE 03-21-14 AT 5:00 P.M. – There is a limited number of suppliers available and able to perform the work. Vendors may express available and able to perform the work. Vehicus may express their interests in providing similar goods, services, or construction in the future by contacting DCLA, 31 Chambers Street, 2nd Floor, NY, NY 10007, attn: Sei Young Kim, DACCO, (212) 513-9314, publicart@culture.nyc.gov.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date

and time specified above.

Department of Cultural Affairs, 31 Centre Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10007. Sei Young Kim (212) 513-9314; Fax: (212) 341-3813; publicart@culture.nyc.gov

**€** f25-m3

#### ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

PURCHASING MANAGEMENT

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Goods

**TROJAN LAMPS AND SLEEVES** – Sole Source – Available only from a single source - PIN# 4010263 – DUE 03-10-14 AT 11:00 A.M. - DEP/Bureau of Water Supply intends to enter into a sole source agreement with Trojan Technologies, Inc. for Trojan lamps and sleeves. Any firms which believes it can provide the required service is invited to do so indicate by

letter or e-mail.

■ AVANTIS CONSULTING AND TRAINING SERVICES Sole Source – Available only from a single source PIN# 4012043 – DUE 03-10-14 AT 11:00 A.M. - DEP/Bureau of Water Supply intends to enter into a sole source agreement with Invensys System, Inc. for consulting and training services. Any firms which believes it can provide the required service is invited to do so indicate by letter or e-mail.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

 $Department\ of\ Environmental\ Protection,$ 59-17 Junction Blvd., 17th Floor, Flushing, NY 11373. Ira Elmore (718) 595-3259; Fax: (718) 595-3295; ielmore@dep.nyc.gov

f19-25

#### **HEALTH AND HOSPITALS** CORPORATION

The New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation is regularly soliciting bids for supplies and equipment at its Central Purchasing Offices, 346 Broadway, New York City, Room 516, for its Hospitals and Diagnostic and Treatment Centers. All interested parties are welcome to review the bids that are posted in Room 516 weekdays between 9:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. For information regarding bids and the bidding process, please call (212) 442-4018.

j2-d31

## **HOMELESS SERVICES**

## AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ SOLICITATIONS

Human/Client Services

SAFE HAVEN OPEN-ENDED RFP - Competitive Sealed Proposals – Judgment required in evaluating proposals PIN# 071-08S-04-1164 – DUE 12-31-15 AT 5:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice. to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Homeless Services, 33 Beaver Street, Room 1312, New York, NY 10004. Calvin Pitter (212) 361-8413; Fax: (917) 637-7067;

cpitter@dhs.nyc.gov

f20-d31

## HOUSING AUTHORITY

■ SOLICITATIONS

Goods & Services

**BULK GARBAGE CARTING SERVICES** – Competitive Sealed Bids – DUE 03-27-14 – PIN# 60530 - Various Queens Developments Due at 10:00

A.M. PIN# 60531 - Various Staten Island Developments Due at

10:05 A.M.

PIN# 60532 - Various Brooklyn East Developments Due at 10:10 A.M.

PIN# 60533 - Various Brooklyn South Developments Due at

10:15 A.M. PIN# 60534 - Various Brooklyn West Developments Due at

10:20 A.M.
PIN# 60535 - Various Manhattan North Developments Due at

10:25 A.M.

PIN# 60536 - Various Manhattan South Developments Due at 10:30 A.M.

PIN# 60537 - Various Bronx North Developments Due at

10:35 A.M.
PIN# 60538 - Various Bronx South Developments Due at

10:40 A.M.

Interested firms may obtain a copy and submit solicitation response on NYCHA's website: Doing Business with NYCHA. Http://www.nyc.gov/nychabusiness. Vendors are instructed to access the "Doing Business with NYCHA" link; then "Selling Goods and Services to NYCHA." Click on "Getting Started" to register, establish Log-in credentials or access your log-in. Upon access, reference applicable RFQ number per solicitation.

Vendors electing to submit a non-electronic bid (paper document) will be subject to a \$25.00 non-refundable fee; payable to NYCHA by USPS-Money Order/Certified Check only for each set of RFQ documents requested. Remit payment to NYCHA Finance Department at 90 Church Street, 6th Management Department at 90 Church Street, oth Floor; obtain receipt and present it to 6th Floor, Supply Management Department Procurement Group. A bid package will be generated at time of request. Note: Vendor/Supplier submitting sealed non-electronic ("paper") bids must include a copy of your receipt as proof of purchase.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Housing Authority, 90 Church Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Erneste Pierre-Louis (212) 306-3609; Fax: (212) 306-5109; erneste.pierre-louis@nycha.nyc.gov

#### **HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION**

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

AWARDS

Human / Client Services

VIRTUAL CLIENT SERVICES CENTER - Other -PIN# 069143100013-1 - AMT: \$17,977,181.00 -TO: Accenture Federal Services, LLC, 1345 Avenue of the Americas, 6th Floor, NY, NY 10105. TERM: 1/20/2014-11/20/2015.

• SCATTER SITE HOUSING AND SERVICES FOR PLWAS – Renewal – PIN# 09611P0045005R001 – AMT: \$6,373,668.00 – TO: Housing and Services, Inc., 243 West 30th Street, 2nd Floor, NY, NY 10001. TERM: 4/1/14-3/31/17.

**●** f25

## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

CRIMINAL JUSTICE COORDINATOR'S OFFICE

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Human / Client Services

INDIGENT CRIMINAL DEFENSE CLOSE OUT SERVICES IN RICHMOND COUNTY - Negotiated Acquisition – Available only from a single source -PIN# 00214N0002 – DUE 02-26-14 AT 3:00 P.M. – In accordance with Procurement Policy Board Rules ("PPB") 3-04(b)(2)(iii), the Criminal Justice Coordinator's Office ("CJC") is entering into a contract with Battiste, Aronowsky and Suchow to finalize the Indigent Criminal Defense Representation services previously provided by the vendor in Richmond County. The contract will enable the vendor to close out the Indigent Criminal Defense Services previously provided by Battiste, Aronowsky and Suchow. The term of this contract is from December 1, 2011 to January 31, 2014 and the contract dollar amount is \$65,133.66. There will be no option to renew.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Mayor's Office, 1 Centre Street, Room 1012, New York, NY

10007. Migdalia Veloz (212) 788-6828; Fax: (212) 312-0824;

mveloz@cityhall.nyc.gov

**☞** f25

## PARKS AND RECREATION

CAPITAL PROJECTS

■ VENDOR LISTS

 $Construction \, / \, Construction \, Services$ 

PREQUALIFIED VENDOR LIST: GENERAL CONSTRUCTION - NON-COMPLEX GENERAL CONSTRUCTION SITE WORK ASSOCIATED WITH NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION ("DPR" AND/OR "PARKS") PARKS AND PLAYGROUNDS CONSTRUCTION AND RECONSTRUCTION PROJECTS – DPR is seeking to evaluate and pre-qualify a list of general contractors (a "PQL")

exclusively to conduct non-complex general construction site work involving the construction and reconstruction of DPR parks and playgrounds projects not exceeding \$3 million per contract ("General Construction").

By establishing contractor's qualifications and experience in advance, DPR will have a pool of competent contractors from which it can draw to promptly and effectively reconstruct and construction its parks, playgrounds, beaches, gardens and green-streets. DPR will select contractors from the General Construction PQL for non-complex general construction reconstruction site work of up to \$3,000,000 per contract, through the use of a Competitive Sealed Bid solicited from the PQL generated from this RFQ.

The vendors selected for inclusion in the General Construction PQL will be invited to participate in the NYC Construction Mentorship. NYC Construction Mentorship focuses on increasing the use of small NYC contractors by making them

more competitive in their pursuit of NYC contracts, and winning larger contracts with larger values. Firms participating in NYC Construction Mentorship will have the opportunity to take management classes and receive on-thejob training provided by a construction management firm.

DPR will only consider applications for this General Construction PQL from contractors who meet any one of the following criteria:

1) The submitting entity must be a Certified Minority/Woman

Business enterprise (M/WBE)\*;
2) The submitting entity must be a registered joint venture or have a valid legal agreement as a joint venture, with at least one of the entities in the venture being a certified M/WBE\* 3) The submitting entity must indicate a commitment to subcontract no less than 50 percent of any awarded job to a certified M/WBE for every work order awarded. \*Firms that are in the process of becoming a New York City-certified M/WBE may submit a PQL application and submit a MWBE Acknowledgement Letter, which states the Department of Small Business Services has begun the Certification process.

Application documents may also be obtained on-line at: http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp.; ofhttp://www.nycgovparks.org/opportunities/business

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date

and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 60,
Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Charlette Hamamgian (718) 760-6789; Fax: (718) 760-6781; charlette.hamamgian@parks.nyc.gov

f10-d31

#### CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION

SOLICITATIONS

Construction / Construction Services

REMOVAL OF TREES DAMAGED FROM HURRICANE SANDY – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 84614B00990 – DUE 03-18-14 AT 10:30 A.M. – And for risk management in Community Boards 1-5, Queens, known as Contract #QG-314M.

Bid documents are available for a fee of \$25.00 in the Blueprint Room, Room #64, Olmsted Center, from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. The fee is payable by company check or money order to the City of NY, Parks and Recreation. A separate check/money order is required for each project. The Company name, address and telephone number as well as the project contract number must proper on the check/money order. contract number must appear on the check/money order. Bidders should ensure that the correct company name, address, telephone and fax numbers are submitted by your company/messenger service when picking up bid documents.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date

and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 64,

Flushing Meadows Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368.

Juan Alban (718) 760-6771, Juan.Alban@parks.nyc.gov

Olmsted Center, Room 60, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park,

Flushing, NY 11368. **☞** f25

#### RECONSTRUCTION OF THE OLMSTED CENTER -Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 84614B0036 – DUE 04-08-14 AT 10:30 A.M. – Located in Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, known as Contract #Q099-808MA.

"Bidders are hereby advised that this contract is subject to the Project Labor Agreement ("PLA") covering specified renovation and rehabilitation of City Owned Buildings and Structures entered into between the City and the Building and Construction Trades Council of Greater New York "BCTC") affiliated local unions. Please refer to the bid documents for further information.

This procurement is subject to participation goals for MBEs and/or WBEs as required by Local Law 1 of 2013. This contract is subject to Apprenticeship program

A pre-bid meeting is scheduled on Thursday, March 6, 2014 at 11:30 A.M., at the Olmsted Center/Design Conference Room.

Bid documents are available for a fee of \$100.00 in the Blueprint Room, Room #64, Olmsted Center, from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. The fee is payable by company check or money order to the City of NY, Parks and Recreation. A separate check/money order is required for each project. The Company name, address and telephone number as well as the project contract number must appear on the check/money order. Bidders should ensure that the correct company name, address, telephone and fax numbers are submitted by your company/messenger service when picking up bid documents.

to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date

and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 64, Flushing Meadows Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Juan Alban (718) 760-6771, Juan Alban@parks.nyc.gov Olmsted Center, Room 60, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368.

## REVENUE AND CONCESSIONS

■ SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

OPERATION OF TENNIS PROFESSIONAL

CONCESSIONS – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# CWTP-2014A – DUE 03-13-14 AT 11:00 A.M. – In accordance with Section 1-12 of the Rules of the Franchise and Concession Review Committee ("FCRC"), the New York City Department of Parks and Recreation ("Parks") is issuing, as of the date of this notice, a Request for Bids (RFB) for the operation of tennis professional concessions at various locations citywide.

The RFB is also available for download, at http://www.nyc.gov/parks/businessopportunities and click on the "Concessions Opportunities at Parks" link. Once you have logged in, click on the "download" link that appears adjacent to the RFB's description. For more information or to request to receive a copy of the RFB by mail, prospective bidders may contact the Revenue Division's Project Manager, Lauren Standke, at (212) 360-3495 or at lauren.standke@parks.nyc.gov.

TELECOMMUNICATION DEVICE FOR THE DEAF (TDD) 212-504-4115

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

and time specified above. Franchise and Concession Review Committee, 830 5th Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10065.

Alexander Han (212) 360-1397; Fax: (212) 360-3434; Alexander.Han@parks.nyc.gov

f14-28

#### TRANSPORTATION

#### FRANCHISES

SOLICITATIONS

and/or drink options.

Goods

FOOD AND BEVERAGE SERVICES PEARL PLAZA -FOOD AND BEVERAGE SERVICES PEARL PLAZA – Request for Proposals – PIN# 84114MNAD811 – DUE 03-07-14 AT 5:00 P.M. – The DUMBO BID is seeking proposals (Proposals) from qualified businesses (Respondents) by issuing a Request for Proposals (RFP) to operate a food and beverage subconcession at the Pearl Plaza (Plaza). The subconcession may be present several days per week serving the local community at lunch, after work and in the evenings. The subconcession may be market-like with several food

The DUMBO BID envisions a festive, community gathering space for eating and drinking that would be an amenity for the neighborhood's creative companies, families and residents. The DUMBO BID encourages supplemental programming at the Plaza including arts, music, performances, projections, children's activities, coworking and other activities. Depending on the level of programming, DUMBO BID may limit the number of days per week for the operation of the subconcession.

The Plaza includes the "Pearl Street Triangle" and "The Archway under the Manhattan Bridge" (The Archway). Both spaces have been utilized for events and markets in the past with great success. Please note that The Archway is a covered

If applicable, any subconcession structures placed on the Plaza must be moveable but not mobile.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice. to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Transportation, 20 Jay Street, Suite 510, Brooklyn, NY 11201. Alexandria Sica (718) 237-8700; alexandria@dumbonyc.org

f19-m4

## **AGENCY RULES**

## **SANITATION**

■ NOTICE

#### Notice of Public Hearing and Opportunity to Comment on Proposed Rules

## (AMENDED NOTICE)

What are we proposing? Pursuant to Local Law 69 of 2013, DSNY is proposing a rule that sets forth a program for the recovery of refrigerants from refrigerant-containing appliances that are being disposed of by residential generators in the city of New York.

When and where is the Hearing? Due to inclement weather on the date of the first hearing, DSNY is holding a second hearing to allow another opportunity for public comment. The public hearing will take place 2:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M. on March 27, 2014. The hearing will be in the 3rd Floor hearing room at 125 Worth Street (Room 330).

How do I comment on the proposed rules? Anyone can comment on the proposed rules by:

- You can submit comments to the DSNY through the NYC rules Web site at http://rules.cityofnewyork.us
- Email. You can email written comments to nycrules@dsny.nyc.gov
- Mail. You can mail written comments to DSNY, 125 Worth Street, Room 710, New York, NY 10013.
- Fax. You can fax written comments to DSNY at 212-788-3876.
- By Speaking at the Hearing. Anyone who wants to comment on the proposed rule at the public hearing can sign up in the hearing room before the hearing begins on March 27, 2014.

Is there a deadline to submit written comments? The deadline for submitting written comments shall be March 27,

Do you need assistance to participate in the Hearing? You must contact the Department of Sanitation's Bureau of Legal Affairs if you need a reasonable accommodation because of a disability at the Hearing. You must tell us if you need a sign language interpreter. You can tell us by mail at the address given above. You may also tell us by telephone at 646-885-5006. You must tell us by March 20, 2014.

Can I review the comments made on the proposed rules? You can review the comments made online on the proposed rules by going to the website at http://rules.cityofnewyork.us/. A few days after the hearing, copies of all comments submitted online, copies of all written comments, and a summary of oral comments concerning the proposed rule will be available to the public at 125 Worth Street, Room 710, New York, NY 10013.

What authorizes DSNY to make this rule? Sections 753 and 1043(a) and of the New York City Charter and Section 16-485 of the New York City Administrative Code, as added by Local Law 69 of 2013, authorize DSNY to make this proposed rule. This proposed rule was not included in DSNY's regulatory agenda for this Fiscal Year because it was not contemplated when DSNY published the agenda.

Where can I find DSNY's rules? DSNY's rules are in Title 16 of the Rules of the City of New York.

What rules govern the rulemaking process? DSNY must meet the requirements of Section 1043 of the City Charter when creating or changing rules. This notice is made according to the requirements of Section 1043 of the City Charter.

#### Statement of Basis and Purpose of Proposed Rule

Local Law 69 of 2013 makes original equipment manufacturers ("OEMs") responsible for the lawful recovery of refrigerants from their refrigerant-containing appliances when their appliances are discarded by residents. Despite this requirement, the Department will continue to provide its own refrigerant removal program in which OEMs can participate for a fee. OEMs can also choose to establish their own recovery program or participate with other OEMs in a refrigerant recovery program. The fee imposed by this rule will allow the Department to recover a portion of the program costs incurred through servicing OEMs' appliances.

The purpose of the proposed rule is to carry out the requirements of Local Law 69 of 2013 by establishing the requirements for OEMs' refrigerant recovery programs for appliances that are being disposed of by "residential generators" in the city of New York. "Residential generators" are any person, entity, agency, or institution in the city of New York that receives solid waste or recycling collection service from the department.

Specifically the proposed rule:

- Establishes the registration requirements for OEMs of refrigerant-containing appliances,
- Requires that OEMs indicate whether they plan to establish their own refrigerant recovery program, participate with other OEMs in a refrigerant recovery program, or have their appliances serviced by the Department's refrigerant recovery program,
- Establishes the fee that an OEM must pay if refrigerant is removed from an OEM's appliance by the department,
- Establishes annual reporting requirements for any OEM who establishes its own refrigerant recovery program or participates with OEMs in a refrigerant recovery program, and,
- Establishes violations and fines for failure to comply with certain requirements of the proposed rule.

DSNY's authority for these rules is found in sections 753 and 1043(a) of the New York City Charter and section 16-485 of the New York City Administrative Code.

This proposed rule also repeals the current Chapter 17 of Title 16 of the Rules of the City of New York, which relates to the collection, recycling and reuse of electronic equipment, because the local laws that authorized Chapter 17, Local Laws 13 and 21 of 2008, were preempted by New York State law through Chapter 99 of 2010. DSNY's authority for this repeal is found in sections 753 and 1043(a) of the New York City Charter.

New material is underlined. [Deleted material is in brackets.]

"Shall" and "must" denote mandatory requirements and may be used interchangeably in the rules of this department, unless otherwise specified or unless the context clearly indicates otherwise.

Section 1. Chapter 17 of Title 16 of the Rules of the City of New York, relating to the collection, recycling and reuse of electronic equipment, is REPEALED.

§ 2. Title 16 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended by adding a new Chapter 17 to read as follows:

## Chapter 17

## RECOVERY OF REFRIGERANTS

§17-01 Definitions. When used in this chapter:

"Appliance" means any device that contains refrigerants and can be used for household purposes including, but not limited to, room air conditioners, refrigerators, water coolers, or freezers.

"Original equipment manufacturer" ("OEM") means (1) a person or entity whose brand name appears on an appliance sold, offered for sale or distributed in the city or (2) a person or entity who manufactures or has manufactured an appliance sold, offered for sale or distributed in the city.

"Recover" or "recovery" means to remove refrigerants from an appliance in such a way that the refrigerants are not released into the atmosphere pursuant to subpart F of part 82 of title 40 of the code of federal regulations.

"Refrigerants" means any substances consisting in whole or in part of a class I or class II ozone-depleting substance, which are used for heat transfer purposes and provide a cooling effect, including, but not limited, to chlorofluorocarbons, hydro-chlorofluorocarbons, or any other substitute substance as may be defined by the United States environmental protection agency. A class I or class II ozone-depleting substance shall be those substances as defined by the United States environmental protection agency in section 602 of the

United States clean air act. A "substitute substance" shall be any environmental protection agency approved replacement for a class I or II ozone-depleting substance in a refrigeration or air-conditioning end-use.

"Residential generator" means any person, entity, agency, or institution in the city of New York that receives solid waste or recycling collection service from the department.

"Room air conditioner" means any electrical appliance that has a compressor, a condenser, an evaporator and a fan to cool and dehumidify the surrounding air and that is capable in ordinary usage of being mounted in a window or through a wall.

<u>"Serviced by the department" means the recovery of refrigerants by the department from appliances that are set out for department collection in the city of New York.</u>

#### §17-02 OEM Responsibility for Recovery.

(a) On or after July first, two thousand fourteen, OEMs shall be responsible for the lawful recovery of refrigerants from their appliances that are disposed of by residential generators.

(b) An OEM may elect to (i) establish its own refrigerant recovery program, (ii) participate with other OEMs in a refrigerant recovery program or (iii) have its appliances serviced by the department under the department's refrigerant recovery program. No program established pursuant to paragraph (i) or (ii) of this subdivision may include curbside collection of appliances. All such programs must comply with applicable federal, state and local regulations regarding the lawful recovery of refrigerants.

#### §17-03 OEM Registration Requirements.

(a) By July first, two thousand fourteen, OEMs must register with the department on a form provided by the department. Such form may be obtained from the department's website or by written request to:

Bureau of Waste Prevention, Reuse and Recycling New York City Department of Sanitation 44 Beaver Street, 6th Floor New York, NY 10004

#### (b) Such registration shall include:

(1) the name and billing address of the OEM;

(2) a statement indicating whether the OEM has elected to (i) establish its own refrigerant recovery program, (ii) participate with other OEMs in a refrigerant recovery program, or (iii) have its appliances serviced by the department in the refrigerant recovery program provided pursuant to subdivision a of section 16-482 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York;

(3) a list of all brand names owned by the OEM;

(4) If an OEM has elected to establish or participate in a refrigerant recovery program pursuant to paragraph one or two of subdivision b of section 16-481 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York, the registration shall also include:

(i) the name, title and contact information of the person designated by the OEM as the liaison for its refrigerant recovery program;

(ii) a toll-free telephone number and/or the address of a website where residential generators may obtain information regarding the OEM's refrigerant recovery program; and

(iii) a brief description of the OEM's refrigerant recovery

 $\underline{\$17\text{-}04\ Departmental\ Refrigerant\ Recovery\ Program}.$ 

(a) The department shall provide a refrigerant recovery program for appliances set out for department collection by residential generators who contact the department to arrange for the department's recovery of refrigerants. The department shall charge OEMs a fee of twenty dollars for each of their appliances serviced by the department.

(b) The department shall bill OEMs bi-annually for appliances serviced by the department. The department shall provide OEMs with a statement indicating how many appliances were serviced by the department. Payment shall be due no later than 30 days after the date of the bill. The department shall first seek to bill the OEM whose brand name appears on the appliance sold, offered for sale or distributed in the city. If the department is unable to find the brand name, the department shall seek to bill the OEM who manufactures or has manufactured the appliance sold, offered for sale or distributed in the city.

(c) The department shall provide a list on its website of all OEMs that elect to (i) establish a refrigerant recovery program, or (ii) participate with other OEMs in a refrigerant recovery program. Such list shall include a toll-free telephone number and/or a link to the address of a website where residential generators may obtain information regarding the OEMs' refrigerant recovery program, if such telephone number or website address has been provided to the department as required by section 17-03 of this chapter.

#### §17-05 Annual Reporting.

(a) By July first, two thousand fifteen and annually thereafter, an OEM who elects to (i) establish its own refrigerant recovery program or (ii) participate with other OEMs in a refrigerant recovery program shall submit to the department an annual report on a form provided by the department. Such form may be obtained from the department's website or by written request to:

Bureau of Waste Prevention, Reuse and Recycling New York City Department of Sanitation 44 Beaver Street, 6th Floor New York, NY 10004

(b) An OEM's annual report shall include:

(1) a brief description of the OEM's refrigerant recovery program and any changes thereto;

(2) a listing of the OEM's current brand names;

(3) the number of appliances by appliance type and the total tonnage of appliances by appliance type serviced under the OEM's refrigerant recovery program; and

(4) the volume of refrigerants by refrigerant type recovered under the OEM's refrigerant recovery program.

#### §17-06 Enforcement.

(a) It shall be a violation of this section for an OEM to fail to submit a registration or annual report required by this chapter. Any such violation shall be punishable by a fine of two hundred and fifty dollars per violation.

(b) It shall be a violation of this section for an OEM to unlawfully recover refrigerants from appliances that are serviced pursuant to an OEM's refrigerant recovery program. Any such violation shall be punishable by a fine of five hundred dollars per violation.

#### NEW YORK CITY MAYOR'S OFFICE OF OPERATIONS 253 BROADWAY, 10th FLOOR NEW YORK, NY 10007 212-788-1400

#### CERTIFICATION / ANALYSIS PURSUANT TO CHARTER SECTION 1043(d)

RULE TITLE: Recovery of Refrigerants from Appliances

## REFERENCE NUMBER: DSNY-5 RULEMAKING AGENCY: DSNY

I certify that this office has analyzed the proposed rule referenced above as required by Section 1043(d) of the New York City Charter, and that the proposed rule referenced above:

 Is understandable and written in plain language for the discrete regulated community or communities;

- (ii) Minimizes compliance costs for the discrete regulated community or communities consistent with achieving the stated purpose of the rule; and
- (iii) Does not provide a cure period for unlawful recovery of refrigerants because such violations arise from completed events, the consequences of which are immediate, which makes a cure period impracticable under the circumstances. Does not provide a cure period for failure to submit a registration or annual report because it is impractical under the circumstances.

<u>/s/ Francisco Navarro</u> Mayor's Office of Operations December 23, 2013
Date

NEW YORK CITY LAW DEPARTMENT DIVISION OF LEGAL COUNSEL 100 CHURCH STREET NEW YORK, NY 10007 212-356-4028

#### CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO CHARTER §1043(d)

RULE TITLE: Recovery of Refrigerants from Appliances

REFERENCE NUMBER: 2013 RG 109

RULEMAKING AGENCY: Department of Sanitation

I certify that this office has reviewed the above-referenced proposed rule as required by section 1043(d) of the New York City Charter, and that the above-referenced proposed rule:

- (i) is drafted so as to accomplish the purpose of the authorizing provisions of law;
- (ii) is not in conflict with other applicable rules;
- (iii) to the extent practicable and appropriate, is narrowly drawn to achieve its stated purpose; and
- (iv) to the extent practicable and appropriate, contains a statement of basis and purpose that provides a clear explanation of the rule and the requirements imposed by the rule.

/s/ STEVEN GOULDEN Acting Corporation Counsel

**●** f25

Date: December 23, 2013

## SPECIAL MATERIALS

# MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES

NOTICE

Notice of Intent to Issue New Solicitation(s) Not Included in FY 2014 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Mayor will be issuing the following solicitation(s) not included in the FY 2014 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule that is published pursuant to New York City Charter § 312(a):

Agency: Department of Environmental Protection
Description of services sought: ORACLE Server Support
Start date of the proposed contract: May 1, 2015
End date of the proposed contract: May 1, 2017
Method of solicitation the agency intends to utilize: Sole Source
Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: None
Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within
agency: 0

**●** f25

#### APPOINTED 01/03/14 ROGER 9140A \$12.0000 YES SAPP J SAUNDERS ROBERT APPOINTED 9140A \$12.0000 YES 01/03/14 **CHANGES IN PERSONNEL** SCOTT DAVID 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 SCOTT IMANI \$12.0000 9140A \$12.0000 01/03/14 APPOINTED SCOTT KEITH С 9140A YES F \$12.0000 SCOTT 9140A APPOINTED 01/03/14 OSWALD YES FOR PERIOD ENDING 01/31/14 JOSHUA 01/03/14 TITLE SERRA J 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES NUM <u>ACTION</u> SERRA JULIO \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 NAME SALARY PROV EFF DATE 9140A GEORGE SEWELL APPOINTED 01/03/14 \$12,0000 01/03/14 9140A \$12.0000 YES RHODES JOHNNY D 9140A APPOINTED YES \$12,0000 SHIELDS JEROME 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 RICE DAOUAN R 9140A APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 SHORT DAWON \$12.0000 01/03/14 \$12,0000 APPOINTED 01/03/14 G 9140A APPOINTED YES RIVERA AUSTRIA 9140A YES 01/03/14 RIVERA CHRISTOP 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 SIERRA ROSA 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES SIFONTES DAVID APPOINTED 01/03/14 \$12,0000 APPOINTED 01/03/14 9140A \$12.0000 YES RIVERA DAVID J 9140A YES CHARLES \$12.0000 YES 01/03/14 FRANKI.YN \$12,0000 01/03/14 SIMMONS D 9140A APPOINTED RIVERA 9140A APPOINTED YES \$12,0000 APPOINTED 01/03/14 SIMMONS RASHAWN 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 RIVERA-CAMACHO LUIS Α 9140A YES \$12.0000 01/03/14 01/03/14 SIMMONS TAMIKA 9140A APPOINTED YES ROBINSON JAREL Α 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES RONALD SIMMONS JR C APPOINTED 01/03/14 ROBINSON MICHAEL E 9140A \$12,0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 9140A \$12.0000 YES CRISTIAN YES 01/14/14 01/21/14 SIMON 10209 \$9.3100 APPOINTED ROBINSON THEODORE A 71681 \$29217.0000 APPOINTED NO SINGH PRITPAL \$12.0000 01/03/14 APPOINTED 01/03/14 9140A APPOINTED YES RODGERS GREGORY L 9140A \$12.0000 YES \$29217.0000 01/03/14 SKEETE JOHN 71681 APPOINTED 01/21/14 RODRIGUEZ APRIL R 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES NO SMALLS SHEILA \$12.0000 APPOINTED 01/03/14 APPOINTED 01/03/14 Α 9140A YES RODRIGUEZ FELIX 9140A \$12.0000 YES SMALLWOOD ALEXIS \$12.0000 YES 01/03/14 RODRIGUEZ **JESUS** Α 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 K 9140A APPOINTED SMALLWOOD PAUL 01/03/14 \$12,0000 APPOINTED 01/03/14 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES RODRIGUEZ JOSE Е 9140A YES CRAIG 01/19/14 SMITH 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 ROGERS MELBA С 10251 \$35285.0000 PROMOTED NO ETTIENNE Q \$12,0000 APPOINTED 01/03/14 SMITH 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 ROMERO IRIS М 9140A YES JONATHAN A \$12.0000 MARTIYNN 01/21/14 SMITH 9140A APPOINTED 01/03/14 ROSADO 71681 \$29217.0000 APPOINTED NO YES SMITH KEVIN ROSS GAIL 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 LOUIS \$12.0000 YES APPOINTED 01/03/14 SMITH 9140A APPOINTED 01/03/14 ROSSI THOMAS 9140A \$12.0000 YES PAUL SMITH 01/03/14 SALGADO \$12,0000 APPOINTED 01/03/14 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES JORGE 9140A YES SALVADOR 01/03/14 SMITH SHAUN 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 FRANCISC M 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES Α SMITH N TOLTON 01/21/14 SAMBIII.A MAURICE S \$12,0000 APPOINTED 01/03/14 71681 \$29217.0000 APPOINTED 9140A YES NO SAMUEL NELVERN R 71681 \$29217.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/21/14 SNEAD RASHIDA M 10251 \$35285.0000 PROMOTED NO 01/19/14 SOTO WILLIAM APPOINTED 01/03/14 SANCHEZ 01/03/14 9140A \$12.0000 YES ROBERTO 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES SPIVEY RASHAWN YES 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED 01/03/14 SANDERS **EMMA** 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 RICHARD STACKER L 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 SANTIAGO JR CARL 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 LIONEL APPOINTED STALEY Α 9140A \$12.0000 YES 01/03/14 SANTOS ARNULFO F 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/03/14 STEELE PATRICK B 9140A \$12.0000 APPOINTED 01/03/14

											,		
STEEPS	JOHNATHA E	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	HAFEY	MICHAEL	91628	\$369.8200	DECREASE	YES	
STEVENS	DARRYL L	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	HAFEY	MICHAEL	91547	\$51725.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
STEWART	MICHAEL	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	HASAN	MD Q		\$48126.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
STEWART	SEAN M	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	HENCE	KRYSTIN N	56058	\$52457.0000	APPOINTED	YES	
STEWART	SHONN F	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	HERNANDEZ	HECTOR L		\$48126.0000	INCREASE	YES	
STEWART	TIARA	71681	\$29217.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/21/14	KINLOCH	ARTHUR	92406	\$315.6800	RETIRED	NO	
SUAREZ	WILSON	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	KWONG	ONGA	20215	\$80071.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
SUTHERLAND SUTTON	DENISE NICHOLAS J	9140A 9140A	\$12.0000 \$12.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/14 01/03/14	LYDE	SHUZUAN THERESA	22305 22315	\$41592.0000 \$55345.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES NO	
TAFE	GURVIS E	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	LYDE	THERESA	31715	\$43837.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
TAITE	MAURICE T	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MADDIX	DOUGLAS	22315	\$65698.0000	INCREASE	NO	
TARTYCHNIKOV	KIRILL	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MADDIX	DOUGLAS	20113	\$54484.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
TAYLOR	CHARLIE B	91225	\$84906.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/16/14	MAHONEY	GEORGE P	83008	\$115000.0000	INCREASE	YES	-
TAYLOR	GREGORY E	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MAHONEY	GEORGE P		\$57875.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
THOMAS	ANTONIO X		\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MAHONEY	URSULA R		\$28855.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
THOMAS THOMPSON	KEVIN CHERYL A	9140A 71681	\$12.0000 \$29217.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES NO	01/03/14 01/21/14	MANISCALCO MARTINEZ	VINCENT ARNOLDO	10039 12626	\$131199.0000 \$28.5500	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO	
THOMPSON	MICHAEL A	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/21/14	MCCOMBS		22315	\$55345.0000	INCREASE	NO	
THORPE	NESHA N	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MEDNICK	ARTHUR B		\$360.0800	INCREASE	YES	
THORPE	SONYA F	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MEDNICK	ARTHUR B		\$336.0800	APPOINTED	NO	
TOMPKINS	DEMETRIU T	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MIAN	AZIZ U	22315	\$55345.0000	INCREASE	NO	
TORRES	CARLOS A	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MIAN	AZIZ U	31715	\$43837.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
TOWNSEND	RAMELL G	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MICHEL	MELANIE L		\$39519.0000	INCREASE	NO	
TOWNSEND	SHAROND	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MICHNYA	MATTHEW T		\$44978.0000	RESIGNED	YES	
TURNER TURNER	CONNIE GREGORY	9140A 9140A	\$12.0000 \$12.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/14 01/03/14	MITCHELL MOLONEY	BARCLAY R DANIEL J		\$27840.0000 \$102263.0000	APPOINTED DECEASED	YES NO	
ULYSSE	TERI M	9140A 9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MOLONEY	CARLOS A		\$102263.0000	APPOINTED	NO NO	
VALVERDE	RHAPSODI	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MOONEY	COLLEEN A		\$31924.0000	RETIRED	YES	
VARGAS	CAESAR	71681	\$33600.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/12/14	MOORE	JEFFREY C		\$55345.0000	INCREASE	NO	
VARGAS	YULY I	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MOORE	JEFFREY C		\$54924.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
VASQUEZ	ALLIA J	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MORGAN	MICHAEL NICHOLAS M	22315 60816	\$73146.0000 \$65000.0000	INCREASE INCREASE	NO YES	
VASQUEZ			\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	MOSQUERA NESBITT		12202	\$44477.0000	INCREASE	NO	
VASQUEZ	RAFAEL	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	PIMENTEL	JOHNNY	1002C	\$60071.0000	INCREASE	YES	
VAUGHN VAZQUEZ	TYRELL I WILFREDO S	9140A 9140A	\$12.0000 \$12.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/14 01/03/14	RAMOS	JUDY	22315	\$59757.0000	INCREASE	NO	
VAZQUEZ VEGA JR	ROBERTO	9140A 9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	RAMOS RINALDI	JUDY SALVATOR	10124 22315	\$56911.0000 \$30.2900	APPOINTED INCREASE	NO NO	
VELEZ	KASSANDR	10251	\$35285.0000	PROMOTED	NO	01/19/14	RIVERA	WILFREDO	06774	\$116303.0000	INCREASE	YES	
VENCE	ANTHONY	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	ROBERTS	DEREK A	10061	\$93126.0000	INCREASE	YES	
VILLALTA	JOFFRE M	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	RODA	FRANK M		\$102788.0000	INCREASE	YES	
WALKER		71681	\$29217.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/21/14	ROLLEY ROLLEY	HAROLD J HAROLD J	31645 31626	\$60804.0000 \$54924.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO	
WALKER	WILLIAM E	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	RONAN	ANDREW P		\$67500.0000	APPOINTED	YES	
WALLACE	TONIA	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	RUGGIERO	GREGORY	31645	\$60804.0000	INCREASE	YES	
WASHINGTON WASHINGTON	ARSHEIL DARRYL	80633 9140A	\$9.2100 \$12.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/03/14	RUGGIERO	GREGORY	31626	\$55001.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
WASHINGTON	KEVIN D	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	RYBITSKAIA SAHADEO	IRINA YASHWANT	20210 13620	\$48126.0000 \$27.5900	APPOINTED INCREASE	NO YES	
WASHINGTON	TORY M	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	SAHADEO	YASHWANT	60910	\$26.2800	APPOINTED	NO	
WATTS	MICHAEL	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	SCAMELL JR	ROBERT J		\$131250.0000	INCREASE	YES	
WEBSTER	CONNIE J	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	SILBERBERG	MICHAEL	22315	\$55345.0000	INCREASE	NO	
WEEKS	MERLE	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	SILBERBERG SINGLETARY	MICHAEL EVA J	90910 31645	\$53923.0000 \$60804.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	NO YES	
WEEMS	MELVIN	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	SINGLETARY		31626	\$54924.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
WEEMS	SHANEL R	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	SWINTON	SHANEIKA L		\$21.7600	INCREASE	YES	
WELLS WHEELER	SELINA JONQUELL	9140A 9140A	\$12.0000 \$12.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/14 01/03/14	SWINTON SZCZEPANSKI	SHANEIKA L KAROL A		\$19.3100 \$66051.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	
WHITE	JOKARI J	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	TADJIEV	ELLEN A	22315	\$55345.0000	INCREASE	NO	
WILDER III	MELVYN O	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	TULLY		22315	\$65698.0000	INCREASE	NO	
WILEY	CYNTHIA 2	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	WONG	HAN	91717	\$343.0000	INCREASE	YES	
WILEY	HUDYTHE	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	WONG	HAN	91722	\$217.7000	APPOINTED	NO	
WILLIAMS	JAMELL S	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	WYNTER-MOORE		12158	\$62007.0000	INCREASE	NO	
WILLIAMS	JOCELYN A	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	YODICE	ANTHONY J		\$67269.0000	INCREASE	NO	
WILLIAMS	ORAL M	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	ZHAE	XIANGLIE	20215	\$72000.0000	APPOINTED	NO	
WILLIAMS	RAYMOND ROBERT	9140A	\$12.0000 \$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14			DEPT O	F PARKS & RECREA	TION		
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	TANYA	9140A 71681	\$29217.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES NO	01/03/14 01/21/14				RIOD ENDING 01/3			
WILSON	ETAJAWA C	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14			TITLE		•		
WILSON	OLADIPUP	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	_
WILSON	SHAMEKA J	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	ACCIMEUS	MANUEL A		\$14.9000	DECREASE	YES	
WILSON	TRISTAN K	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	ALICEA	CRISSY F		\$9.2100	RESIGNED	YES	
WITTICK	ROBERT J	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	AMAYA	ALEXIS	90641	\$29271.0000	RESIGNED	YES	
WRIGHT	MELVIN	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	AUSTIN	PATRICK J		\$36602.0000	INCREASE	YES	
YIP	ARRON	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	BABIS BARNES	MAUREEN P ARMETHA	10025 80633	\$98000.0000 \$9.2100	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	
YU	WANNI	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	BARTON	WILLIAM J		\$9.2100	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES	
ZIDOR	DANIEL J	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14	BROWN	DEBRA D		\$23.7137	APPOINTED	YES	
		יגסקת	RTMENT OF FINANCE	₹			BYFIELD III		60430	\$35020.0000	APPOINTED	YES	
			RIMENT OF FINANCE RIOD ENDING 01/31				CALDEIRA	CHARLES P		\$31316.0000	DECREASE	YES	
		TITLE		. = -			CARLISLE		12627	\$68466.0000	RESIGNED	NO	
NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	CONCEPCION		90641	\$29271.0000	APPOINTED	YES	
CAMPBELL	SHAKIRA	10251	\$30683.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/21/14	CONTRERAS	DANIA	80633	\$9.2100	RESIGNED	YES	,
CHASE		10251	\$30683.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/14/14							
CORDOVA	CATHERIN	10124	\$46822.0000	PROMOTED	NO	01/12/14							
DAVIE		40202	\$79532.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/14/14	LATE NOT	YCE					
DIMENS	VLAD	10050	\$115000.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/15/13							
FRIAS HEER	YANIA CHRISTOP L	1002A 0667A	\$75555.0000 \$39.4700	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	01/12/14 11/10/13							
	CILKIDIOP L	000/A	<b>₽JJ.±/UU</b>	THE TONEY	* E-13	<b>±</b> ±/±0/±3							

			TITLE				
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
CAMPBELL	SHAKIRA		10251	\$30683.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/21/14
CHASE	GINA	R	10251	\$30683.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/14/14
CORDOVA	CATHERIN		10124	\$46822.0000	PROMOTED	NO	01/12/14
DAVIE	JAMES	W	40202	\$79532.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/14/14
DIMENS	VLAD		10050	\$115000.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/15/13
FRIAS	YANIA		1002A	\$75555.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
HEER	CHRISTOP	L	0667A	\$39.4700	RESIGNED	YES	11/10/13
IRINEV	DMITRIY		40201	\$35000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
JACQUES	COLETTE		82988	\$112000.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/19/14
MOHAN	CHANDRAV		13632	\$99000.0000	INCREASE	NO	09/15/13
MORRIS	MARIAN	В	0667A	\$39.4700	RESIGNED	YES	01/19/14
O'CALLAGHAN	THOMAS	C	10124	\$49488.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/19/14
PANTIN	KUSTAA A		10124	\$54604.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/19/14
RAHMAN	SHARMIN		40201	\$35000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
SHELTON	DENNIS	R	0667A	\$39.4700	RESIGNED	YES	01/05/14
SIGMAN	JOSEPH		13632	\$101000.0000	INCREASE	NO	09/15/13
SUMTER	JAMIE	D	10251	\$35285.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/12/14

DEPARTMENT	OF	TRANS	SPO	RTA	TION	ĺ
HOD DEDICE		TD TATO	0.1	121	111	

TITLE SALARY NAME NUM ACTION PROV EFF DATE \$35538.0000 APPOINTED BOLOTINA YANA 01/21/14 12749 YES BRAHMBHATT PRASHANT P \$55345.0000 INCREASE NO 12/29/13 22315 JOANNE \$56911.0000 INCREASE 01/19/14 BRYANT P 10124 NO \$55345,0000 12/29/13 CANCEMI JOSEPH 22315 INCREASE NO APPOINTED JOSEPH W 90904 \$62088.0000 NO 12/29/13 CARL \$75590,0000 01/19/14 CARUANA LUCAS 83008 E INCREASE YES NELSON 91717 \$343,0000 INCREASE 01/19/14 CROOKS н YES \$217.7000 APPOINTED 01/19/14 NELSON 91722 NO CROOKS Н DALEY ABEL D 91110 \$31296.0000 APPOINTED YES 12/04/11 DALLAWAY \$50974.0000 01/23/14 LINDA 10251 RETIRED NO DEPRADINE ERIC Α 92508 \$40597.0000 INCREASE NO 01/19/14 CHERYL Y 60215 \$28855.0000 APPOINTED 01/21/14 DIAS NO SUSAN 12158 \$72767.0000 NO 01/19/14 DIMARCO INCREASE 01/19/14 DIMIAN KIROLLOS M 20215 \$79999.0000 INCREASE NO AUDREY 22315 \$55345.0000 INCREASE NO 12/29/13 EALEY D ELYAMANI \$102788.0000 01/19/14 AHMED 83008 INCREASE S YES ARTURO 91160 \$55925.0000 INCREASE 01/19/14 FISHER L NO 12/29/13 JAMES 22315 \$55345.0000 FLYNN INCREASE NO 12/29/13 FLYNN JAMES 31715 \$53923.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/19/14 KEVIN \$62008.0000 INCREASE FORMA 20113 YES 01/21/14 \$56663.0000 RETIRED GALIN ZINA 20310 NO GALLAGHER KATHERIN A 12626 \$60571.0000 INCREASE NO 01/19/14 APPOINTED GEBHART 56058 \$60000.0000 01/21/14 KYLE YES

\$65698.0000

\$55345.0000

INCREASE

APPOINTED

NO

NO

12/29/13

12/29/13

GIRGIS

GIRGIS

YOUNAN

YOUNAN

M

22315

M 20310

## PARKS AND RECREATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

## CORRECTION TO THE POST BELOW FROM FEBRUARY 21, 2014

The contract term shall be from the Order to Work date to June 30, 2014; NOT June 30, 2015 as previously posted.

Ad will be re-posted in the City Record on February 28, 2014.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, March 13, 2014, at 22 Reade Street, Spector Hall, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at  $10:00~\mathrm{A.M.}$  on the following:

IN THE MATTER of the proposed contract between the City of New York Parks & Recreation (Parks) and Drexel University, 3201 Archer Street, Suite 100, Philadelphia, PA 19104, to reduce sewer overflows, quantify storm water benefits of green infrastructure, experiment with new green infrastructure techniques, soils and designs, mitigate the urban heat island effect, create habitat for wildlife, beautify the urban landscape and performance targets by pre-construction, construction, and post-construction monitoring of various sites in the Bronx. The contract term shall be from the Order to Work date to June 30, 2015. The contract amount shall be \$222,308.00. E-PIN: 84613R0004001.

The proposed contractor has been selected by Required Authorized Source Method, pursuant to Section 1-02(d)(2) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at Parks - Arsenal West, Purchasing & Accounting, 24 West 61st Street, 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10023, from February 28, 2014 to March 13, 2014, excluding Weekends and Holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

Anyone who wishes to speak at this public hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by Parks within 5 business days after publication of this notice. Written requests should be sent to Jonathan Li, Contract Analyst, 24 West 61st Street, 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10023, or jonathan.li@parks.nyc.gov. If Parks receives no written requests to speak within the prescribed time, Parks reserves the right not to conduct the public hearing. In such case, notice will be published in The City Record canceling the public hearing.

01/19/14 01/19/14 01/21/14 01/12/14 12/10/13 01/21/14 01/10/14 01/12/14 12/29/13 12/29/13 12/29/13 12/29/13 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/21/14 01/19/14 12/01/13 12/29/13 01/19/14 01/19/14 12/29/13 12/29/13 12/23/13 01/19/14 01/21/14 01/22/14 12/29/13 01/25/14 12/29/13 12/29/13 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/17/14 01/19/14 12/29/13 12/29/13 12/29/13 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/12/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 12/29/13 12/29/13 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/10/14 12/29/13 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/19/14 01/10/14

EFF DATE 01/19/14 12/19/13 12/17/13 01/14/14 01/12/14 11/25/13 12/24/13 01/24/14 01/12/14 01/12/14 01/14/14 01/14/14